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Regarding “Evidence of these criteria may be established by a certificate of completion of a Medical 
or Healthcare Interpreter Certification Program issued by a California educational or vocational 
institution.”  
 
To ensure the quality of the interpretations and their defensibility in a court of law, the state should 
advise that interpreters be assessed by a psychometrically valid and reliable testing tool built to 
measure interpreter competency in clinical settings. This assessment is unlike any other performed 
by an educational or vocational institution in California in the way that the ones currently offered 
are not standardized and vary from program to program. That is one of the reasons California had a 
certification process for medical interpreters up until 2008.  
 
There are two national processes certifying medical interpreters in the United States that meet these 
requirements. They test proficiency, language conversion skills, medical terminology, interpreter 
ethics, conduct and confidentiality. They cover the standards promulgated by the California 
Healthcare Interpreting Association and by the National Council on Interpreting in Healthcare.  
 
In addition, they cover the National Standards on Culturally and Linguistically Appropriate Services 
published by the Office of Minority Health of the U.S. Department of Health Human Services, and 
the Standards of Practice of the International Medical Interpreters Association.  
 
They also test knowledge of the HIPAA Privacy Rule and Title VI of the Civil Rights Act of 1964 as 
they relate to interpreting.  
 
Nationally certified medical interpreters have a continuing education requirement that ensures that 
the interpreters credentialed will continue to strengthen their skills and grow their knowledge base 
after they earn their credentials.  
 
In terms of recognition, national certification has been recognized by the state of Oregon, Texas and 
New York; Washington state may soon follow.  
 
Both exams are readily available to any interpreter in California that wishes to specialize just like 
judiciary and conference interpreters do.  
 
Lastly, both certifications allow for online verification of credentials by visiting:  
 
National Board of Certification for Medical Interpreters  
http://www.certifiedmedicalinterpreters.org/registry  
 
Certification Committee for Healthcare Interpreters  
http://www.healthcareinterpretercertification.org/cchi-interpreters/registry/181.html 
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